
300th Anniversary Celebration 

Approved Minutes 21 March 2018 

 
 

Committee Chair Jean Methot called the meeting to order at 7:09 PM.  In attendance:   

Rhonda Lamphere, Chris Hadik, Ed Stuart, Jean Methot, Sue Rieter. 

 

Action taken on the previous meeting's minutes of 2/21/18, Chris Hadik made a 

motion to accept the minutes as written; Rhonda Lamphere seconded the motion; all voted 

to accept. 

 

LOGO:  Sue Rieter, of Chester, a digital designer, attended the meeting to go over the logo 

designs as discussed in our previous meeting.  She presented copies of the designs on paper with 

some slight adjustments and shrunken to half dollar size for the Committee to see.  A motion by 

Rhonda to accept the revised picture, seconded by Chris Hadik, no discussion on the 

motion, all approved.  

 

The design on the back side of the coin was discussed to determine how much detail 

needed for the engraver.  Sue requested guidance on what would be acceptable.  Discussion 

ensued and we need to contact the engraver.  The Committee decided to wait until Tim Bortz can 

contact the engraver for input.  Sue did a great job with enlarging the bridge, state NH symbol, 

the wording, the church design, cannon and library. 

 

A banner of the winning LOGO will be will be made for the town meeting in May.  Ed 

Stuart and Chris Hadik will get quotes from printers that they know. 

 

SURVEY:  The chair made a survey which was passed around to all the committee members to 

request input from the Chester residents at the town meeting.  We are seeking volunteers for any 

event.  The survey has boxes to check near the event to wish the committee to work on.  A space 

for their names in case they wish to help organize or chair. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS:  A proposed change to the schedule was made for the beginning of the 

celebration to accommodate to opening ceremony.  The schedule for the event will now start at 

the Sept town fair in 2021. 

 

 Chris mentioned that converting the PDF file of the play was very difficult to put in a 

Word file.   

 

Rhonda made a motion 8:10pm to adjourn and Chris seconded, all in favor. 

 

NEXT MEETING: April 18, 2018 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jean Methot 


